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Dear parents and carers, 
We are used to sharing the many exciting examples of learning that the children do at Ferndale, but with the lockdown our 
newsletter looks a little bit different! 

So here it is, the first newsletter produced entirely (apart from this introduction and the letter from our chair of governors) 
by the children of Ferndale Primary and Nursery School.  Thank you so much for all your entries; we were overwhelmed by 
the response.  We hope you enjoy. 

Take care, stay safe and keep smiling 

From all the staff at Ferndale 

WHAT HAVE WE BEEN UP TO?

 

 

  



 

IN THE 

NEWS 

 

 

 

 

 

  HANDY ADVICE   
 

Here is Lillie raising spirits on Thursday with a dress up 

NHS clap she posted flyers through the door and then 

got into the paper. 

 



 

WHAT’S COOKING? 

Jasmine’s Vanilla Shortbread Star Biscuit Recipe 

Jasmine chose this recipe as it is her favorite biscuit! 

INGREDIENTS 

 150g plain flour 

 100g butter 

 50g vanilla sugar 

FOR THE VANILLA SUGAR 

 1 vanilla pod 

 225g caster sugar 

METHOD 

1. To make the vanilla sugar, whizz the vanilla pod and sugar in a blender. Pour through a sieve and blend again. Store in an 

airtight jar. 
2. Preheat the oven to Gas Mark 4, 180°C, fan 160°C. Place the flour and butter in a bowl and rub together to form crumbs. Add 

the vanilla sugar and mix to form a dough. Roll out the dough. Using a star-shaped cutter, cut out stars and place on a baking 
tray lined with nonstick baking paper. 

3. Bake for 8-10 minutes until just golden. Sprinkle with vanilla sugar. Leave to cool. Keep for up to 1 week in a tin.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Milky bar slices by Olivia 
Ingredients: 

300g icing sugar 

150g shortbread biscuits crushed  

250g butter melted  

275g white chocolate spread  

100g milk chocolate  

300g milky bar chocolate  

Milky bar buttons to decorate  

Method: 

1) Mix together the icing sugar and crushed biscuits  

2) Mix the melted butter and chocolate spread in a separate bowl 

3) Pour the wet mixture into the dry ingredients  

4) Squash mixture into a lined and greased baking tin 

5) Melt the milky bar white chocolate over a bowl of boiling water 

6) Pour the melted white chocolate on top of the base  

7) Melt the milk the chocolate the same way then drizzle over the white 
chocolate and add the toppings 

8) Put in the fridge to set. At least 1 hour but the longer the better. 

 

Great cooking Harry 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE GALLERY 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Keeley’s watercolour painting 

 

Siddharth's drawing 

using hand techniques. 

Jake’s painting 

 Daisy’s Happy Place 

 

Heidi’s drawing 

 

Tanusha’s painting 

 

Cillian’s Honey Cake 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brae and Logan’s lockdown 

handiwork 

 

Casey has been getting arty 

on the computer. 

 

Kai enjoys arts and has his 

own style. He has also been 

customising trainers with his 

new Posca pens from Japan.  

  Alishba's drawing 

  William’s characters 

  Ella’s dog drawing 



IT’S A FACT  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mason’s Diary 

Armaan’s 

Antarctic Facts 

Lexie’s fact file 

Tahsaan’s Facts 

Tallen’s Fact File 

The Army by Harvey (Year 4) 

I love the army; I have lots of army toys which I play with. I 
find the army interesting to learn about. When I am older, I 
may investigate working in the tanks.  Here are some facts 
about The Army…. 

 The army is older than the country 

 George Washington chose the army’s dress colours 

 There have only been five five-star Generals in the 

Army 

 The Air Force was part of the Army until 1946 

 The first submarine was used in the Revolutionary 

war 

 The Army employs over 1 million people  

 The Army is responsible Ray-Ban glasses 

 

 

 



AND FICTION…  TIME FOR A STORY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rosina’s book review 

A Short Story by Sophie 

Just one ordinary day at school, Lily a 13 year old girl believed in 

the paranormal. She used to write stories about all kinds of things 

like: ghosts, demons, vampires, zombies and many others. She had 

a powerful imagination. She was walking down her street and she 

came across a large, barren house number 9 Warren Grove which 

no one has lived in for 11 years. Lily knew this. One day, she heard 

noises coming from the house and thought maybe I should go in 

there. She planned to go in the house the next day and if it was 

haunted and she came out alive she would finally be popular and 

have friends unlike now. The next day, she thought to herself it’s 

the day to sneak in. It was exams today as well but she could not 

think about anything else other than sneaking in the house. At the 

end of the day, the teacher gave out the test results sand lily 

failed. DDDDRRRIING!!!!!! The end of the day bell had rung. Lily 

ran as fast as her feet could carry her she came across the house 

again. Slowly, she walked towards the door and it was unlocked. 

Holding her breath, she walked in the house it smelt like dead fish. 

There were rats on the floor, spiders on the wall and a puddle of 

blood on the floor.She knew from the second she walked in it was 

abandoned because it was haunted. There was broken windows and 

a message on the wall written in blood. The message read “GO 

AWAY” but that did not stop Lily from exploring even more. She 

went upstairs her heart racing and hands tense. The floorboards 

made a loud creaking sound. All of a sudden the tv started blaring 

and the lights started flickering and lily heard a woman shriek at 

the top of her voice “HELP ME”. Lily ran out of the house as fast as 

a cheetah and ran home crying. She went to her mum and hugged 

her tight.” Bad day at school hun?” Her mum said softly.” The 

worst,” said lily her eyes still streaming with tears.” I failed my 

tests and snuck in house number 9 and it scared me please don’t 

get mad.”she said “ I’m not mad how about we just forget about 

this yes hun? “Yes” Lily replied. Because of that Lily never did 

anything without asking someone first.   By Sophie Weaver 

 

Daniel’s Story 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

POETRY 

 

 

 

 

 

Eden’s Story 

Aizah’s Khan 

William’s Story 

Liliana 

Alice 

Oliver 



CREATIVE IDEAS OF THINGS WE CAN DO AT HOME 

 

 

 

  

  

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Amber’s Park 

Dexter and Olivia’s bird feeders 

Millie’s Magnificent Market 

Lenny has made a new word up that 

means 'excited' and wanted you to see it!  

 

Taybah’s clock 

Korburn and Toni get creative 



 MAKE YOUR OWN PUZZLE 

 

Mia's wordsearch 

Can you make a wordsearch that includes all of Mia’s words? 

 

 A MESSAGE FROM THE CHAIR OF GOVERNORS  

Hello everyone!  

 I just wanted to check in and say how much I’m enjoying seeing your tweets, showing us what you’ve been doing while 

schools are closed.  I’ve seen some amazing photos, drawings and creations over the past few weeks and I always look 

forward to seeing the competition winners on the Blue Kite Academy Trust online learning platform. 

It’s a strange time for schools at the moment, as we try to navigate through these unprecedented circumstances.  There 

are no official guidelines and teachers and pupils alike are anxiously waiting to find out when we will be able to return to 

school.  I am checking in with Miss Horrobin every week to make sure that the Ferndale family is OK and that we are all 

doing our best to support each other and provide facilities for the families of key workers that are helping to keep the 

country going.   

There are so many opportunities for online learning that it can be a bit overwhelming sometimes.  Whilst it is important 

to keep our brains going, our mental health must not be overlooked.  I’m sure, like me, you’ll be finding some days 

easier than others.  We’re so lucky to have the technology to be able to keep in touch with our loved ones at this time, 

whether it is by video conference, phone, or a good old-fashioned letter.  It’s also important to find some time to do the 

things you love, even if it means that you have to be creative about how you do it.  In our house, we are doing a lot of 

drawing, baking, watching musicians play from their living rooms, and we’re tuning in to YouTube for Andrew Lloyd 

Webber’s weekly musical on a Saturday morning. 

Remember that, whilst we are all weathering the same storm, we are not in all the same boat, and this means that there 

is no one answer to suit all.   My hope is that you are all keeping healthy and managing as best you can for your family.   

Stay safe and keep posting your pictures! 

Rachel Rose 

Finally, we end this first Lockdown newsletter with a poem by Thomas, which sums it all up.    

Ferndale Family 

A Poem by Thomas (Year 6)       

Fantastic Ferndale, we are a team 

Enjoyable, fun and friendly 

Remarkably kind to each other 

Never forget about each other in this situation. We are always united 

Do not give up, stay inside 

And always remember the Key Workers, our Teachers and TA’s, who are keeping our Country and community safe. 

LOVE will keep us strong 

Everyone we miss you, we will all be reunited very soon. 

 



 


